Universal Periodic Review – El Salvador

Intervention by the Kingdom of the Netherlands

Mr. President,
The Netherlands would like to thank the Vice Minister for Foreign Affairs of El Salvador for his introduction of the national report on the human rights situation. [We would also like to thank him for providing replies to a number of our questions.] My delegation welcomes the fact that El Salvador has decided to issue a standing invitation to all special procedures and rapporteurs. 
The Netherlands would like to congratulate El Salvador with the adoption of the Act on Equality, Fairness, and Elimination of Discrimination against Women. However, stereotypes and prejudices regarding the role of women in society and discrimination against women persist. We hope that the regional SICA project [Sistema de la Integracion Centroamericana] on the prevention of violence against women, supported by our government, contributes to a climate of less violence, more prevention and better attention to women victims of violence. 
In this respect, The Netherlands recommends the Government of El Salvador to take measures to ensure equal treatment of women in social and professional areas.
Despite the acceptance of the recommendations in the previous UPR cycle, the situation of human rights defenders in El Salvador has not significantly improved. The Netherlands is still concerned about reports that indicate that human rights defenders continue to work in an atmosphere of insecurity. 
The Netherlands therefore recommends that all attacks against human rights defenders are properly investigated and that perpetrators are prosecuted.  
Thank you, Mr. President.

